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Welcome, Kia Ora, Talofa to all students and their families. I am really looking forward to working with a great group of ‘old’ and new students. We have many challenges and exciting opportunities planned for this year. We start the year with a fabulous week of out-door activities at camp in Marahau 8th - 13th February. 





Thank you to each and every one of you for your prompt replies to the camp forms and newsletters last term. I was very grateful for this.  











Meet The Teacher


It is your call as to whether we need a ‘meet the teacher’ evening this term. I will have met you at camp and any information I would have shared with you is in this newsletter. Please could you fill out the reply slip at the end of this newsletter and if the majority of parents/caregivers would prefer to have a meeting, then we certainly will.  





About Room 13...


I hope that you all had a relaxing and happy holiday and that everyone has had a gentle start to 2015.





Our class goal is to ‘Autograph our work with excellence,’ to do and be the best we can and our class rule is to ‘Use your common sense to do what you know is right.’





There is an expectation that the students in Room 13 will take personal responsibility to complete independent study at home. This fosters their self management skills, and in particular, helps them to organise their time around commitments and learn how to produce quality work by a deadline (a life-long skill).





Home-study is given (usually a two week assignment) and should take approximately 30 - 45 minutes, four days a week. My hope is that this timeframe allows plenty of time for students to choose the best time to carry out their learning.





If a student is not meeting the deadlines or not putting in the effort I believe they are capable of, I will contact you. Similarly, if there is a reason for your child not having completed their work, I would appreciate you letting me know either by cellphone (0211504497) or a quick note.





Some students may need help developing their self management skills. I am most willing to help them ‘chunk’ their work into manageable bites to be completed each night. Work can also be completed in the classroom at lunchtime, if they wish.





Room 13 students have the choice to work on the presentation of their work when I read to them after lunch.


The children are taught to look carefully at the Learning Intention and the Success Criteria that they are working towards (we do go over these in class) and to ensure that these are the focus for their current piece of learning e.g. if it is to write using paragraphs then they need to ensure that they write using paragraphs and not spend hours doing presentation…





I do expect that all Room 13 students practice manaakitanga  (the process of showing respect, generosity and care for others) both in class and in the playground.





Mrs Jess Whenui


On a Friday, I am released to take the Gifted and Talented programme and I also receive release time to do my Deputy Principal work. Room 13 are very fortunate to have Mrs Jess Whenui on that day.





Absences


Just a reminder please to make sure you either phone the office (5484050), text me (0211504497) or write a note if your child is going to be absent. Thanks.





Hospice Visits


On a Monday, two students from Room 13 are able to volunteer to go down to the Hospice and lend a hand. They are asked to do things like take trays to the kitchen, sweep up leaves, weed gardens... This is an opportunity for the members of Room 13 to carry out a good deed for the community. 





Mathematics and Statistics


Our Maths programme is based on Numeracy. The


emphasis in this programme is developing problem solving strategies in a hands on way. The students are divided into four bands, (selected on a needs basis). The students will go to either: Mr Edwards, Mrs Hewitt, Mrs Fitzsimons or to me.





Having a sound base of basic facts is essential.


I will be testing this and will inform you if extra work at home on this would be beneficial to your child.
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On a Friday, the students will stay in Room 13 for maths. During term one we will be working on Statistics - probability - and the Measurement strand where we will be learning about: length, area, volume, capacity, weight (mass), angle, temperature and time. 





English


Through the processes of: Listening, Reading, Viewing, Speaking, Writing and Presenting we will be working to develop the skills of thinking critically and reflectively, responding to our own writing and the writings of others, showing an awareness of purpose and personal voice and developing understanding of how sentences, paragraphs and images contribute to and affect the meaning in texts. We will also be working on extending our choice of vocabulary and comprehension. 





Writing, reading, spelling and listening skills will be assessed in class.





The date set for the Children’s Literature Quiz is Friday 20th March. We will also be working towards this. Eight students will represent us at the inter-school competition.





Religious Education


Karakia (prayer) is an important start to the day in Room 13. We will be focusing on prayer and the Jesus and Holy Spirit strand through a unit titled ‘The Me I Want To Be.’





A beginning School Liturgy will be held on Wednesday 4th  February at 2:00pm and Ash Wednesday will be on Wednesday 18th February at 12:00 in the church. 





Health and Physical Education:


Aquatic skills, developing small ball skills, cooperative games - throwing, catching and striking, are the areas we will be developing this term.





The Inter Intermediate Swimming Sports at Nayland and Novelty Swimming Sports at Nelson Intermediate will take place on Friday 13th March and the Summer Sports Tournament is to be held on Friday 27th March (No postponement date).





The students know that it is their responsibility to be prepared with togs and a change of sports clothes in preparation for swimming/PE every day.





Please note, a note or text must accompany your child, if for any reason they are unable to participate in PE/swimming. Our expectation is that if there is not a current note explaining why they cannot participate in physical activity, they will. I would really appreciate your support on this one. Thanks.





PLEASE can each student ensure they have a hat at school? We have a ‘no hat no play’ policy at school and this will be adhered to. 





If you are available to assist the Intermediate students with sport coaching on a Friday afternoon 2:00 – 2:50 we would be very grateful.





Interchange


Mrs Hewitt will be taking aquatics, Mr Edwards will take Science and I will teach a Health unit based on self image, nutrition and the media. Interchange occurs in the afternoons.





Technology


Each Wednesday, promptly at 8:55 we catch a bus to Nelson Intermediate for Technology. It is essential that students are responsible and remember their gear. 





ICT


Please could you complete the ICT internet agreement form and return tomorrow.   





The Arts - Dance/Drama


This will be done in our own class.  





Room 13‘s World Vision Sponsored Child


Room 13 has sponsored a little girl in India since 2001, through World Vision.





Sponsoring came about because of a 


theme chosen for a class mass which was 


‘Those In Need.’ We decided to take social 


action and really make a difference to 


someone in need of an education and some


thing as basic as a well for water to irrigate 


crops.... 





To date, we have had fantastic support from the students in Room 13. If every child is willing to contribute $3.00 per term, we can make a difference to someone else in the world whose needs are so simple and yet not able to be met by her family.





Museum Visit 


On the last day of this term (Thursday 2nd April), we will be biking to the Wakapuaka Cemetery to clean the graves of the returned servicemen in recognition of ANZAC Day. While we are there, Nicki Green from the museum will guide us towards finding out some local history. 





Buddy Class – we are so lucky at our school to have the opportunity to develop leadership skills and one area we can do this is our fortnightly visits to our buddy class.





ICT  BYOD (Bring Your Own Devices)


Please would you sign the Internet Agreement form. If your child has their own device, we strongly encourage them to bring them and use them on their learning at school. A lockable cupboard is provided.





Congratulations to our coucillors for Term 1: 


Congratulations to Johnny Hatch and Rosanna George for being voted to represent Room 13 as Concillors this term. This is a fabulous opportunity to develop leadership skills. Johnny and Rosanna are also Christian Services Leaders.  





Peanut Allergy


We have 3 students in our class with severe allergies to peanuts. Could you please be mindful when packing lunches. All students have been reminded about hand washing… 





Returned Servicemen’s Graves 


Room 13 has, for a number of years, biked out to the Wakapuaka Cemetery and spent time cleaning the Returned Servicemen’s grave area in preparation for ANZAC Day. This occurs after completing some intensive learning about road/cycle safety with Constable John O’Donavan. 





The proposed date for this is Thursday 2nd April, leaving at 9 am and returning to school around 2:00pm. Please pencil this in your dairy if you think you can assist us on the day. I would be most grateful for an emergency vehicle and parents to ride their bikes with us. 





If your child has their own bike, please could they bring their bike to school on Monday 16th March.





I am only a phone call away (school 5484050, cellphone 0211504497) and would appreciate hearing any concerns or positives about your child. Kind Regards. 


Chris Gladstone





Reply Slip to be returned by Thursday 5th February please.


---------------------------------------------------------------





I give permission for 





_______________________ to take part in the activities outlined above 





____________________________ (signed)





I / we think it would helpful be to have a Meet the Teacher meeting    Yes / No need





I am able to assist with coaching sport on a Friday - 2:00pm – 2:50      Yes / No





I am able to assist with the class trip to Wakapuaka Cemetery 2nd April   Yes / No





I am able to bike  Yes / No





I am able to take an emergency vehicle Yes/No





Please find enclosed money for Sabu (child Room 13 sponsors through World Vision): 





$3.00  (term)   $12 (whole year)  Later (circle)











     Calendar Term 1 2015


Wednesday 4th February


Camp Update reply slip due back and also overnight consent form with medical information.





Thursday 5th February:


this newsletter’s reply slip due back


ICT Computer and Internet agreement signed and brought back


Parent/Child Information sheet brought back





8th - 13th February  - Room 13 and 15’s Camp at Marahau





Friday 13th March -  


Interschool Swimming at Nayland Pool and Novelty Swimming Sports at Nelson Intermediate





Friday 20th March


Kid’s Literature Quiz 





Friday 27th March


Summer Sports Tournament. 


No postponement date 





Monday 16th March


Bring bikes to school for cycle safety with Constable John





Thursday 2nd  April


Bike to Wakapuaka Cemetery to clean up Returned Servicemen’s graves. Parents extremely welcome.
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